The BRSP Bylaws and associated policies require the Board of Directors to periodically review the price of membership.  At a minimum, this review must consider the rate of inflation. The last review was done in 2022, and the rate increase at the end of that year was based on that review.
Since that time, as you will all attest, the price of everything we consume has continued to rise.  BRSP is not immune to that effect.  The ongoing “Where Does All the Money Go” series of articles clearly shows that nearly everything we do on the park has increased in cost.  Some of those items have nearly doubled in price, while others have risen less, and belt-tightening measures have been taken, but the overall impact is an 8.8% rise in costs.
The 2024 review has taken place, and as a result, the price of membership will be adjusted to $450 per year, with a starting date of 01 May 2024.  The rate increase will be phased in as each membership renews (you won’t be suddenly billed for the higher rate; it will happen upon renewal).
In addition to the erosion of funds by inflation, another trend has led to the expected funds from membership fees not covering costs: the number of discounted memberships as a percentage of total membership numbers has been steadily rising.  Currently over 42% of our members receive a military or senior membership discount, and that number has been trending upward for some time.  In the interest of putting that number in perspective, the entire fees paid by 68 non-discounted memberships would be required just to pay for the discounts at our current level.
Rather than have half of our members pay a premium price so they can support discounting the other half, the Board of Directors made the decision to eliminate the discounted rates.  Starting with the next time each member renews after 01 May 2024, all memberships will cost the same $450.
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